## FROM THE MINISTER OF HEALTH



Louise McLornan
Democratic Services Officer
Belfast City Council

McLornanL@belfastcity.gov.uk

Castle Buildings Stormont Estate BELFAST, BT4 3SQ Tel: 028 9052 2556

Tel. 026 9052 2556

Email: private.office@health-ni.gov.uk

Your Ref:

Our Ref: CORR-0281-2021

Date: March 2021

Dear Lovisa

Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding a thank you payment for Health and Social Care Staff.

I have decided to proceed with a special recognition payment of £500 for Northern Ireland's health and social care workers, similar to a scheme in Scotland – reflecting the important principle of parity.

My Officials are finalising the details of the special recognition payment, which we will publish on the Department's website as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely

Robin Swann MLA Minister of Health